MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

HELD AT SCOTT CITY HALL 
THURSDAY, APRIL 12, 2018 AT 6:00 PM
The Mayor and City Council Members met in Regular Session, Thursday, 
April 12, 2018 at 6:00pm, all Councilmen were present. 

Councilman Bergeron let the Prayer and the Cub Scout Pack 451 lead the Pledge.  

Councilman Montoucet motioned to accept the Regular Minutes of March 1, 2018 as written.  Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Hollier motioned to accept the February 2018 Financial Reports.  Seconded by Councilman Boudreaux, motion carried unanimously.

The Mayor’s report consisted of Mayor Morrison thanking all of the Scott Boudin Festival Board members, Public Works and City Hall Employees, Police and Fire Department, and Volunteers for putting together another successful Boudin Festival. 

The Mayor presented “Keys to the City” lapel pins and congratulated the Cub Scout Pack 451 and Cub Master Jason Miller on receiving the honor of the “World Conservation Award.” 
Candidate for U.S. Congress 3rd Congressional District Mr. Larry Radar asked for support in the upcoming election. 
A Proclamation was read in support of “Community Action Month, May 2018” and given by the Mayor.  Mrs. Hilda Wiltz with SMILE presented the mission of SMILE and announced upcoming fundraisers for the organization. 
Councilman Richard motioned to grant a variance to the Noise Ordinance Section 14-27 for Fright Trail located on Cameron Street for the month of October.  Mr. Rich Hanf, owner of Fright Trail spoke about the ongoing concern of safety along with the steps that are being taken to prevent any and all incidents.  Councilman Hollier spoke and voted against granting the variance. Seconded by Councilman Bergeron, motioned carried by majority.
Councilman Montoucet motioned to approve the request to Mr. Joseph Boudreaux, property owner for a code exception for property located at 909 Westgate Road for use as a mechanic shop.  The mentioned property is zoned T-4 (Urban Center) and was previously a mechanic shop for 50 years prior.  One Commissioner was absent and the other four member of the Planning Commission voted in favor to approve the code exception.  Mr. Boudreaux has complied with public notice letters and proper advertising without receiving any opposition from public. Seconded by Councilman Hollier, motion carried unanimously. 

Councilman Boudreaux motioned to grant a variance with including a setback stipulation of 400 feet from all Hwy 93 frontage.  A request by Mr. John Fell, III for a Variance to Chapter 40 of the Code of Ordinance (Land Use Code) to allow use of the property located at 315 and 433 Highway 93 north for insurance auto storage.  The tracks of land total 40 acres and approximately 18 acres will be used for auto storage. Councilman Hollier voiced his concern of the appearance of a junk yard along with creating a habitat for nuisance animals, long grass, and environmental hazards.  Mr. Russell Leblanc, a neighboring property owner wanted clarification on why the property would not be considered a junk yard.  Mr. Pat Logan, Comprehensive Plan Facilitator confirmed the definition of a junk yard in the Land Use Code. Mr. Paul Begnaud, a neighboring property owner asked the Council if the variance had a time frame, Councilman Boudreaux answered no.  Mr. Begnaud also wanted to know what kind of fencing would be required.  Mr. Logan stated it would be regulated by Ordinance 2014-7 requiring at least a 7 foot site proof fence.  Mr. Jeremy Creduer, a property owner inquired on who would be responsible for installing the fence in addition to maintenance and drainage improvements.  Mr. Logan referred back to Ordinance 2014-7, that the owner and occupant will be responsible if not fines will be enforced by the City of Scott. Mr. John Fell, III stated that he would elevate the property with dirt along with spreading aggregate materials to insure proper drainage.  Motioned seconded by Councilman Richard. Councilman Hollier voted not in favor motion carried by majority.

There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm. 
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